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Minutes of the Local Government York, North Yorkshire & East Riding Housing Board

1.00pm at Rural Arts Centre Thirsk
Monday 23rd May 2016
1. Attendance and Apologies for Absence

Attendance: Cllr Richard Foster, Craven DC (Chair); Sarah Hall, NYSHP; Colin Dales, Richmondshire DC; Cllr Phillips, Hambleton DC; John Craig, ERYC; Julia Histon, York HA; Peter Morris, Barratt/DWH; Sue Walters Thompson, Hambleton DC; Helen Fielding, HCA; Wyn Ashton, Craven DC; Cllr L Cowling, Ryedale DC; Madeline Bell, HBC; James Farrar, YNYER LEP; Julian Rudd, YNYER LEP; Julia Jennison, SDC; Chris France, NYMNPA; Tom Brittain, CYC.
Apologies: Andrew Rowe, Scarborough BC; Cllr D Carr, CYC; Cllr D Peart, Selby DC; Alison Fisher, NYMNPA; Paul Lightfoot, Broadacres HA;; Cllr S Fraser, ERYC; Carl Bunnage, NYCC Cllr Ian Threlfall, Richmondshire DC; Kim Robertshaw, Ryedale DC.
2. Minutes of meeting held on 14th December 2015

The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record.

3. Syrian Refugees Resettlement Update
Andrew Rowe is leading from NY housing authorities and sent an update note to. Key points are: 

· North Yorkshire’s commitment is 197 refugees as part of wider Yorkshire & Humber pledge of 1,500

· Because of the size of NY and economies of scale, a phased approach is being taken with Harrogate, Craven & Selby areas receiving the first refugees this summer (July)
· Significant delays nationally with Home Office agreeing grant funding. This has meant that the timeline to meet our commitment has been reduced from 36 months to 30

· Decision needs to be made as to which area will be next to receive refugees
· Managing the practicalities may be tricky as there are 4 flights per year and 125 refugees per flight for the whole region. 

· Any shortfall in numbers to be picked up on subsequent flights up to Autumn 2018

· Legal agreements are about to be signed off between Migration Yorkshire, NYCC and districts and there is a MoU in place between NYCC, districts and other key partners

· NYCC have appointed a co-ordinator (Jonathan Spencer). Jonathan’s role will be to co-ordinate activity between partners in each location. 

· Project Board established and Andrew Rowe is the housing/district rep for N Yorks
· Refugee Council have been commissioned to provide integration and housing support and will be providing very intensive support for first few months for each family which will taper off over time. 

· Housing Authorities have a role to identify potential accommodation in advance of each arrival and to ensure it is ready for occupation. 

· On arrival the Refugee Council will step in (pick families up from the airport and  sort everything from there)

· Part of Refugee Council role is also to encourage and oversee voluntary sector support. 

· Government grant will cover void costs, small repairs, bonds etc, furniture to be provided via framework agreement

· Lots of unknowns as to how this will pan out as this is new territory for all of us.
John Craig added that ERYC are working with Humber Authorities to receive 106 refugees with the same arrangement with Migration Yorkshire and the Refugee Council. Hoping to take all 106 in September 2017 but some may arrive earlier.
Harrogate BC are finding it difficult to match properties with refugee families as some have been rejected by NY Police or aren’t large enough. Need seems to be for 3 / 4 beds and HBC were looking at 2 / 3 beds. City of York are planning on using private rented properties and 2 families are due to be arriving in the next few days.
4. Local Enterprise Partnership /Devolution Update Presentation – James Farrar, CEO YNYER LEP
James gave a presentation (available at http://www.nycyerhousing.co.uk/housing-board/housing-board-members/ Username: BoardMember Password: HousingBoard). 
Government ambition for Devolution is for a Greater Yorkshire geography. YNYER proposals are likely to include Hull and be a Mayoral model. 
Julian Rudd and the HCA worked with the NY Building Control Board have attended regional meetings with small builders – Julian to feedback once these are complete.

Also discussed how the Board and the Directors of Development Group (DoDs) link. Colin Dales will begin to attend DoDs from the next meeting (July) and will feed in/back.
5. RHE Network Review – Sarah Hall
Sarah set out the paper, which was also discussed at the last Rural Housing Enabler Network meeting. The Board highlighted their support for the programme and the service it provides. Agreed that a review was premature and that this should be considered again later in the financial year. Colin Dales to write to network members to inform them of this decision.
6. Housing Board Sub Groups Report
Rural Housing Enablers
Sarah provided a brief update as per the paper circulated. There were no questions or discussion.
Homelessness

SH set out the Homelessness group report from Kim Robertshaw (Group Chair) as circulated. The Board thanked Kim for her report.
Gypsy, Roma, Travellers and Showpeople

Sue WT updated the Board as per the circulated paper.
Private Sector Group
No update was available at the time of the meeting and this was deferred to the next meeting.

Supporting People Commissioning Body
Colin Dales provided an update from this group. A work around has been found for re-procuring services for vulnerable people. NYCC cost savings will impact on this and funding for housing related support.

7. Housing Market Update – Paul Newman, Barratt/DWH
Paul’s presentation is available at http://www.nycyerhousing.co.uk/housing-board/housing-board-members/ Username: BoardMember Password: HousingBoard
There has been a 22% increase in house building since last year and a 60% increase by larger housebuilders since the deepest part of the last recession. The has also been a 38% increase in Planning Permissions. Lack of Local Plans is still an issue in this area. Other concerns are around the lack of skilled labour and the cost of this increasing (bricklayers and joiners in particular) and the lack of smaller and medium sized house builders.

8. Housing Association and Local Housing Allowance Update – Julia Histon

Julia outlined the main areas of concern around the Local Housing Allowance Cap and the implications of this. The presentation is also at http://www.nycyerhousing.co.uk/housing-board/housing-board-members/ Username: BoardMember Password: HousingBoard and there has been some media coverage regarding this at http://www.yorkpress.co.uk/news/14324901.Housing_for_hundreds_of_York_s_elderly_and_vulnerable_people_under_threat/ 

and http://www.yorkpress.co.uk/news/14307040.Fears_for_400_York_homes/ 
There is a need for Local Authorities and RPs to work closely together to prioritise provision and identify which is statutory provision.
9. Homes and Communities Agency Update – Helen Fielding, HCA
Helen Fielding gave a presentation, which is at http://www.nycyerhousing.co.uk/housing-board/housing-board-members/ Username: BoardMember Password: HousingBoard 
10. Section 106 agreement Task and Finish Group – Sarah Hall
Sarah updated members on the work of the task and finish group set up to look at reducing the time between permission and completion. The group recently met with Andrew Whittaker, planning director from HBF who is keen to support this work. The group will feedback once a draft has been circulated for discussion.
11. AOB

None
12. Date and time of Next Meeting

Monday 26th September 2016 1pm at Rural Arts Centre, Thirsk preceded by a meeting of the YNYER Housing Forum at 10 am.
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